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Attention Prescribers and Provider Type 33 (Durable Medical 
Equipment, Prosthetics, Orthotics and Supplies):  BiPAP V30, BiPAP 
A30, BiPAP A40 Ventilator Recall 
Philips Respironics, Inc. is updating the use instructions for BiPAP V30, BiPAP A30 and BiPAP A40 ventilators due to 
a failure in the Ventilator Inoperative alarm, which can cause therapy interruption or loss. 

The U.S. Food and Drug Administration (FDA) has identified this as a Class I recall, the most serious type of recall.  
Use of these devices may cause serious injuries or death to the user who continues to use them without following 
the updated instructions.  

The following website contains the Philips announcement and a link for further details and instructions: 
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/USFDA/bulletins/3a4d4b2 

For questions regarding this recall, contact Philips Respironics, Inc. at 1-800-345-6443, prompts 4, 5 or email at 
respironics.clinical@philips.com. 
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